MEDIA RELEASE
TO: ALL MEDIA 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
[bookmark: _Hlk159423895]DATE: 02 MAY 2024

The Gauteng Legislature’s Portfolio Committee on Environment, Agriculture & Rural Development (EARD) invites all interested individuals and organisations to comment on the Plant Health (Phytosanitary) B14B-2021. 

The Bill aims to: 
· To provide for phytosanitary measures to prevent the introduction, establishment and spread of regulated pests in the Republic; 
· to provide for the control of regulated pests; 
· to provide for regulation of the movement of plants, plant products and other regulated articles into, within and out of the Republic; and 
· to provide for matters connected therewith.

Members of the media are invited to cover the public hearing. 

Public Hearing details are as follows. 

Date:			Friday, 03 May 2024
Time:			10:00-15:00
Venue:		Johannesburg City Hall, cnr. Harrison and Helen Joseph streets

The public hearing will be streamed on the Legislture’s YouTube and Facebook pages

YouTube:https://youtube.com/live/mN6Xn7S1GTs?feature=share
Facebook: https://fb.me/e/1Q1uDIdg6
All language versions of the Climate Change Bill can be accessed through the link below

Website: https://www.gpl.gov.za/eard-public-hearings/

1. [bookmark: _Hlk141441498]Submit comments in writing to Ms. Lebogang Mampe (Committee Coordinator) lmampe@gpl.gov.za Closing date for all submissions is Sunday, 5th May 2024

ENDS

ISSUED BY THE GPL COMMUNICATIONS UNIT ON BEHALF OF CHAIRPERSON OF THE EARD PORTFOLIO COMMITTEE, HONOURABLE REFILOE KEKANA.

For more information or interview queries, please contact: Mr Sinethemba Sibiya on 0737626809, email: ssibiya@gpl.gov.za

Follow us on twitter: @Gautenglegislat, ‘like’ our page on Facebook and visit the website on: www.gpl.gov.za

